Harassment-free workplace

Press release: Union and EOC plan the harassment-free workplace

8 June 2004
The Communication Workers Union (CWU) has struck an agreement with the Equal Opportunities Commission (EOC) to help ensure dignity and respect for all workers represented by the union. Representatives of the two organisations will sign a formal accord at the union headquarters at lunch-time today (8 June). 

The union and the EOC began working together after the EOC was contacted by a number of women claiming that sexual harassment had been carried out or supported by postal workers who were members of the union. 

Julie Mellor, Chair of the Equal Opportunities Commission, says:

"Sexual harassment makes people's lives a misery. It can often go unreported for months or even years because of worries about how a complaint will be handled. Unions have a key role to play in establishing a zero tolerance policy towards harassment of any kind. This agreement marks an important recognition of that role. The union's commitment will also support the implementation of the action plan to stamp out harassment that we agreed with the Royal Mail last year and continue to monitor."

The union's General Secretary Billy Hayes says, "We are acutely aware that problems of bullying and harassment, including sexual harassment have existed within our industries. With the aid of the EOC we have mapped out a strategy for ensuring our workplaces and our union are prejudice-free zones."

Work has already begun within the union. It has run a harassment hot-line for its members for over three years, featured the need for tolerance and the richness of diversity in the union's membership magazine and ensured that all its representatives commit themselves to support for the union's objectives.

"We have introduced training sessions for all our active members, and drawn up a charter for our membership," Billy says. "They know what they can expect from their union."

The union wants to make it easy for members who consider themselves victims of discrimination to raise the issue without fear or worry. 

"One of the worst aspects of harassment is that it can be the victim who feels guilt," Billy says. "We will end that false concept by taking the positive line that reporting harassment is a laudable step. We need to know when and where harassment is occurring so that we can take effective action against it. We will record all formal complaints of sexual harassment made by our members so that we can analyse and review them thoroughly." 

The union will also establish that each of its 200 branches has a fully trained Equality Officer and survey a sample group of members regularly. It will not only offer full support to members who have been harassed, but also detail actions it will take against any union members who are guilty of harassment.

"No one should be treated with anything less than dignity and respect when they go to work," says Billy Hayes. "We are grateful for the assistance the EOC has given us in mapping out a strategy to ensure that no CWU members will have to suffer from harassment or bullying."

For further details please contact: Catherine Evans, Media Manager, Equal Opportunities Commission, Tel: 020 7960 7409, Fax: 020 7222 2810, Mobile: 0771 445 8255, Web: www.eoc.org.uk
or

Chris Proctor, Head of Communications, Communication Workers Union, Tel: 020 8971 7244

Fax: 020 8971 7437, Mobile: 07714 504 410, Web: www.cwu.org
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